
 EMERGENCY NUMBERS  
 

Police:   131 444                      Hospital: 8182 9000                                                                                            
Ambulance & Other Emergencies:     000                                                                                                   
Country Fire Service: 000                    General Business:  8280 7055                                                        

Station: (When manned) 8280 7412     Bushfire Info Hotline (24hr): 1300 362 361  
www.cfs.org.au  

One tree hill  
grapevine  

This is a free community Newsletter. However a Gold Coin Donation towards                                                               

the cost of production of the Grapevine would be most appreciated.                                                                                                         

Please place your gold coin donation in the Piggy Banks at the General Store,                                                                          

Post Office, Fodder Store or OTH Country Market when you pick up your copy.                                                                                                                                 

Deadline for the October edition is Wednesday 23rd September 2015.                                                          

SEPTEMBER  - Volume 38 - Edition 8 - 2015                                                                             

Happy Fatherõs 

Day for  

September 5th to 

all the dads who 

read our 

newsletter  



* * * * ** * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 

This newsletter is published by the One Tree Hill Progress Association. Email: oth.progress@bigpond.com Ph: 8280 7095 

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of the  One Tree Hill Progress Association.                 

Its purpose is to share local news, views and events.  Advertisers are responsible for the accuracy of the content of their advertisement. 
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To contact OTH Progress Association                                 
Email: oth.progress@bigpond.com Ph: 8280 7095                 

or by post: P.O. Box 196 One Tree Hill, SA 5114                                  

If you havenõt had a chance to see an online edition of the Grapevine please go to the site: www.onetreehillhall.com.au                                                  

click on òAbout Usó, scroll to the bottom of the page where you will be able to select the edition of your choice, the Grapevine  will open                   

up as a PDF. We have as many back editions of the Grapevine online as possible, if you canõt find the one you are looking for, e mail us and let us 

know. This is a great way to share local news with friends and family who canõt get a hard copy of the Grapevine. The Grapevine now has a 

facebook page. Check it out and have your say about your newsletter.                                                                                                                                               

Like Us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/pages/One -Tree -Hill -Grapevine/379556192156386  

Email: oth.grapevine@bigpond.com                                                       
Post: P.O. Box 196 One Tree Hill, S.A. 5114.                                     

Phone: 8280 7095  

From the Desk  

Presidentôs August Report 2015 

August has been a very cold winter period, however, work 
continues on at the local Institute, with repointing of the 
fa­ade and some further painting and up-dating. Recent 
hirers have commented on just how well the new air 
conditioning system works - great for some of the really cold 

days we have experienced.  

If you have not seen the front of the Hall, stop and have a 

look - there is plenty of life left in the ñold girlò yet.  

The request for input and ideas for a more permanent 
monument/feature in recognition of the great work by our 
local CFS has yielded some good suggestions - any further 
responses from local residents would be very welcome, 
particularly towards the type and form of any such 
monument. The Progress Association is very much in a 
support mode on this, however we would like to make sure 
we are working on something that really reflects the wishes 

of the local community.  

___ñññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññ- 

Welcome to Spring and the September edition of the 
Grapevine. Letôs hope that we have had the last of the chilly 
conditions and we will start to see some more sunshine in the 

near future. Itôs certainly been a cold winter this year!  

Our front page shows the grateful CFS team with some of 
their new equipment, the article is on page 4, the NAB Bank is 
certainly very generous with their donation. Page 4 has 
further details about the new library at the Stretton Centre. 

Make sure you pay them a visit to check it out. 

You have to read page 5 to find out about ñThe Green Thingò, 
we think that many of you will be able to add a lot of things 

you did in the old days to save the environment and money.  

Page 6 has a fabulous recipe for Meatball Parmigiana, Iôm 
sure you will all want to try this out. We also tell you about a 
poem written in 1922 that describes the English language, itôs 

quite good. To see the full poem please go to the web page.  

Page 9 has an amazingly short Police Report, we are hoping 
that this has been due to more people being diligent and 
keeping an eye out around our community. The report is 

exactly as we want to see it!  

Page 17 has some eco friendly ways to control weeds on your  

driveway, paths and in other areas. It sounds an                              

interesting concept, let us know how you get on with it.  

Page 21 we have some very important information for you 
about heart attacks. The article is well worth a read and may 
help you or a family member not to become a statistic.                         
On page 21 we also have a recipe for ant killer that will help 

reduce the numbers around your home and garden.  

Page 23 has a way to increase growth in your garden with 
common Epsom Salts, itôs something we werenôt aware of and 

we canôt wait to try it.  

As well as these features we have all the regular contributors 
to the Grapevine and advertisements which help with the costs 
of producing this monthly edition of the Grapevine for the 

community.  

Happy Birthday to Rose Shillabeer and her brother Albert, 
details are on the back page. The back page also has a notice 
to tell us about Para Wirra opening the gates for free in 
September, if you havenôt visited for a while, now is a good 
time.                                                                                                              

Until next month, The Grapevine Team. 

  

 

 

 If you have any ideas come along to our monthly meeting 
which is held on the second Thursday of the month from              
7.30 pm at the Institute or write or email me with your thoughts 

for a monument.  

We are still working with Playford Council on up-grading 
signage at the beginning and end of the township - again we 

would like to incorporate a ñruralò theme if possible.  

Regards Ian Slater,                                                                                

President of OTH Progress Association.  



ONE TREE HILL GRAPEVINE                                                                                             

CFS REPORT AUGUST 2015 
 Incident Report    

August has been an interesting month with several minor call-outs on the road and a call to the ñdamò for an alarm 
at the Water Treatment Plant to keep us on our toes. The most significant came in dense fog and slippery conditions 
where two cars, in separate incidents, failed to take the corner at the end of Black Top Road, with one ending up on 

its side in the paddock and the other wedged against the tree. As mentioned these were separate incidents 
occurring several minutes apart and from reports the generous people who had stopped to help the initial casualties 

were fortunate when the second vehicle missed the intersection.                                                                                             

The message as always is; please drive to the conditions.  

New Kit! 

August has been a month of renewal with ongoing training for new members, new equipment purchased from 
grants and donations, new BA (Breathing apparatus) from a state-wide initiative and even a new fire appliance. The 
new breathing apparatus has higher capacity than the old equipment and will allow our crews greater flexibility in 
how they deal with structure fires. The new 3,000 litre fire appliance has replaced our 24 year old ñ34ò rural 

appliance. It is almost identical to the appliance which arrived just before the last fire season and which proved its 
worth during the January fires. The new appliance features state of the art equipment including a remote operated 

monitor that can be used to chase grass fires from within the cab and a hydraulic extendable work light.  

With weather improving we are reminded that spring is just around the corner and summer will be here before we 
know it. Even if you are not doing fire prevention work, it is time to test your equipment; whether that is fire-fighting 

pumps or hoses or the gear you used to keep the undergrowth under control. It is never too soon to start! 

Finally, the recent Annual General meeting saw the change in several positions at the CFS. The members sincerely 
thank the outgoing position holders, in particular Karen Ellis, our Finance co-ordinator for many years, and also 
Rob McKenna, who has done a great job as the Training co-ordinator. Both have held Senior Firefighter roles in this 

time and their services will be missed.  

For general information please contact One Tree Hill Duty Phone on 8280 7055. 

You can also visit the CFS website or phone 1300 362 361. 
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Ladies and Gentlemen prepare to live in a Police State, policed by 

people with minimal training and by an organisation that has better 

things to do with ratepayerôs monies and resources.  

Why is this happening, well, IN MY OPINION, because the State 

Government has a budget crisis and has no funds to fund the EPA or 

resource the Police so they pass it onto Council who will have to 

increase rates or issue an inordinate amount of expiation notices to 

cover costs. Regardless of the situation Council will become very 

unpopular, through no fault of its own. I stress that this is my 

interpretation of the bill and my opinion of why it is happening, 

however, rest assured that the bill has momentum and if legislated it 

will have flow on affects.                  

If you have any concerns or issues with or about our City, please in 

the first instance phone Councilôs 24 hour phone number                       

ñ8256 0333ò and or e-mail playford@playford.sa.gov.au , and cc 

or direct your email to me at crjfederico@playford.sa.gov.au . 

When speaking to Council please remember to get a Customer 

Reference Number to ensure registration and easy identification of 

your communication. When bringing a Council issue to me at the 

Country Market, it would be appreciated if you could put it in 

writing, so as I have a hard copy of your issue/s to give to Council 

for actioning. Due to legal requirements please do not direct your 

Council concerns to me via my private email. Please be aware that if 

you phone me and use the no caller ID function that I cannot return 

your call. 

Cr Joe Federico 

Fax  82807963 

Phone    0417 016 164 

Councillorôs Report AUGUST 2015   

 

T 
he new CEO has been agreed on however some 

arrangements, salary and benefits are still being negotiated, 

once these are finalised I will be able to confirm who he or 

she is. Council bylaws are being reviewed and by the time this goes 

to print the public consultation period will have been completed. 

Of particular interest to Council and ratepayers is the Governmentôs 

proposed new noise and nuisance bill of which the public 

consultation period finishes on 31 August. This is, in my opinion, a 

blatant cost shifting exercise, the bill proposes to shift compliance 

issues (noise, odour, littering, insanitary conditions, unsightly 

conditions, along with the already policed development matters, 

dog and cat management, Bushfire prevention i.e. slashing fuel load 

control, also included swimming pool and smoke alarm compliance, 

amongst a plethora of items still to be determined, as are the 

regulations governing these offences) normally attributed to the 

Police and EPA, onto Council. The effect is that Council will have 

to commit public resources, training and funds to meet the proposed 

legislation. Council will find itself able to issue expiation notices on 

almost anything and having to investigate any and all complaints 

even anonymous ones. Anyone can lodge a complaint based on 

suspicion, fact or perception, however if the charge is challenged in 

a court of law the complainant has to be registered and have signed 

a statutory declaration stating that he / she will appear in court to 

give testimony. Good luck with anonymous complaints. Council 

will have no discretion in which complaints it would like police and 

if Council does not take action on a complaint and it gets referred to 

the Ministerôs office then the Minister is compelled to investigate 

and the costs of which will be charged to Council.  

mailto:playford@playford.sa.gov.au
mailto:crjfederico@playford.sa.gov.au
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Country Fire Service (CFS) volunteers at One Tree Hill are 
now better equipped to save lives. The CFS unit has 
improved its ability to respond to bushfires with the 

acquisition of two new oxygen resuscitation kits.  

The two new oxygen resuscitation kits will help volunteers 
respond to instances of smoke inhalation, among members 
of the public and their team, and will help increase survival 

rates during disasters.  

The new equipment has been funded by an $8,000 community 

grant from National Australia Bank (NAB).  

ñThe impact of the Sampson Flat bushfires was not limited to 
property,ò Brigade Captain of One Tree Hill CFS, Mr Thomas 
Walsh said. ñCFS volunteers battled at the frontline in 
extreme conditions, risking their own safety. The new 
equipment can be taken to terrain not accessible by 
ambulance or other vehicles. We are thankful for the financial 

assistance from NAB. It will help us save lives.ò 

In addition to the resuscitation kits, NABôs community grant 
was used to purchase a Femo 71 rescue basket stretcher and 

a Pelican 9480 remote area lighting system.  

The rescue basket stretcher, used for retrievals in remote 
areas, is currently not standard CFS equipment. The closest 
brigade with access to this equipment was previously at 

Salisbury or Tea Tree Gully which is 30 minutes away.  

The CFS Para Group is also the recipient of a $4,500 
community grant from NAB. The funds will be used to install 
eight new rural flat screen GPS units in strike team 
appliances, making it easier for volunteers to respond and 

navigate to and around fire ground.  

NAB established the South Australian Bushfires NAB 
Community Relief Fund to provide grants to local community 
organisations that have lost infrastructure or assets in the 
fires, or are directly servicing the needs of fire impacted 

communities.  

Grants of up to $10,000 were available to help community 

groups as they start the recovery and rebuilding process.  

ñThe Sampson Flat bushfires have had a devastating impact 
on the local community,ò NAB Retail State General Manager 

Gregg Harris said.  

ñOur thoughts were with all of our customers and employees 

in the impacted areas and we were there to support them.ò  

ñWe commend the efforts of the One Tree Hill CFS and Para 
Group Strike Teams in protecting the public and their 
properties, and weôre pleased to be able to recognise and 

support their valuable work.ò 

A range of community organisations were eligible for NABôs 
Community Relief Fund including food banks, welfare 
charities, community assistance programs, animal shelters, 
local CFS teams, restoration and resilience building 

initiatives and sports clubs.  

Special thanks to Ben Smeaton from                                              
Corporate Conversation SA for providing us with                              
this article and photo. 

What a great community gesture, lets hope that                                   
the equipment is not needed for the upcoming                                
bushfire season.   

 

If you havenôt browsed through the new Playford Library 

Service at the Stretton Centre yet, plan a visit soon. 

Re-located from its former home in the Munno Para Shopping 
Centre, our service at Stretton is equipped with time-saving 

Radio Frequency Identification (RFID) technology.  

Already introduced at our Civic Centre Library Service and 
Mobile Library, RFID replaces the old barcoding of library 

resources.  

For users, it means a faster borrowing experience - letting you 
simultaneously scan multiple items to borrow or return, at a 
digital kiosk. If you need a hand, our friendly staff will happily 

help you out.  

Of course, technology can never replace good old-fashioned 

personal service - and youôll still find plenty of that.  

RFID reduces administration, which gives staff across all 
Councilôs library services more time to help you track down a 
novel, recommend your next Book Club read or tell you about 

an upcoming community event.  

Getting to the new Playford Library Service at the Stretton 

Centre is super easy.  

From Munno Para Centre Interchange and Elizabeth 
Interchange, catch a No. 452 or 461 Bus to Stop 79C along 
Peachey Road - Stretton is just a minute walk from here! 
Thereôs on and off street parking at the Centre, as well as bike 

racks in the new Town Park next door.  

For more transport options and details about our new library, 

visit: playford.sa.gov.au/library  

City of Playford Mayor, Glenn Docherty said visitors to the 
new Playford Library Service at the Stretton Centre can 
borrow from its collection, explore the new RFID technology 

in the venue and also access Council Information Services.  

ñThe new library located at the Stretton Centre is a leading 
resource for information, education and recreation, 
responding to the ever changing needs of our community,ò 

Mayor Docherty said.  

The new Stretton Centre 
pictured on the right and 
below the inside of the 
new library.  

Bring the kids down to 
enjoy this great facility 
which is next to a skate 
park and playground.  

Thank you to 
Alicia Jokic 
(Media Officer)  
for sending us 
this article. 
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While going through the check out at the local supermarket a 

young cashier said to a much older lady that she should bring her 

own bags because plastic bags are not good for the environment.                                                                                     

The woman apologised to the young girl and explained, ñWe 

didnôt have this ôgreen thingô back in my earlier days.ò                             

The young girl responded, ñThatôs our problem today. Your 

generation didnôt care enough to save our environment for future 

generations.ò                                                                                    

The older lady said that she was right - our generation didnôt 

have the ôgreen thingô in its day. The older lady went on to 

explain: Back then, we returned milk bottles, cool drink bottles 

and beer bottles to the shops. The shop then sent them back to 

the factory to be washed and sterilized and refilled, so it could 

use the same bottles over and over. So they really were recycled. 

But we didnôt have the ôgreen thingô back in our day.                                                                   

Grocery stores bagged our groceries in brown bags that we 

reused for numerous things. Most memorable besides household 

garbage was the use of brown paper bags as book covers for our 

school books. This was to ensure that public property (the books 

provided for our use by the school) was not defaced by our 

scribblings. Then we were able to personalise our books on the 

brown paper bags. But, too bad we didnôt do the ôgreen thingô 

back then. We walked up stairs because we didnôt have an 

escalator in the shops and office building. We walked to the 

shops and didnôt climb into a 300 horsepower machine every 

time we had to go two blocks.                                                                

But she was right. We didnôt have the ôgreen thingô in our day.                                                                   

Back then we washed the babyôs nappies because we didnôt have 

the throw away kind. We dried clothes on the line, not in an 

energy gobbling machine burning 240volts. Wind and solar 

power really did dry our clothes back in the early days.                                                    

Kids got hand-me-down clothes from brothers or sisters, not  

                       

always brand new clothing. But that young lady is right; we 

didnôt have the ógreen thingô back in our day. Back then we had 

one TV or radio, in the house - not a TV in every room. And the 

TV had a small screen the size of a handkerchief (remember 

them?), not a screen the size of the state of Western Australia. In 

the kitchen we blended and stirred by hand because we didnôt 

have electric machines to do everything for us. When we 

packaged a fragile item to send in the mail, we used wadded up 

old newspapers to cushion it, not Styrofoam or plastic bubble 

wrap. Back then, we didn't fire up an engine and burn petrol just 

to cut the lawn. We used a push mower that ran on human power. 

We exercised by working so we didnôt need to go to the gym to 

run on treadmills that operate on electricity.                                                                                 

But she is right; we didnôt have the ógreen thingô back then.                           

We drank from a fountain when we were thirsty instead of using 

a cup or a plastic bottle every time we had a drink of water.                    

We refilled writing pens with ink instead of buying a new pen, 

and we replaced the razor blade in a razor instead of throwing 

away the whole razor just because the blade got dull.                                                                   

But we didnôt have the ógreen thingô back then.                                        

Back then, people took the bus and kids rode their bikes to school 

or walked instead of turning their mums into a 24 hour taxi 

service in the families expensive van or SUV, which cost what a 

whole house did before the ôgreen thingô. We had one electrical 

outlet in a room, not an entire bank of sockets to power a dozen 

appliances. And we didnôt need a computerized gadget to                                                            

receive a signal beamed from satellites 50,000kms                                                            

out in space in order to find the nearest take-away.                                 

But isnôt it sad the current generation laments                                                       

how wasteful we old people were just because                                                         

we didnôt have the ôgreen thingô back then?                                                      
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*************************************************
 

For further information please phone                                           

Maureen on 8280 7368                

                                                                                

                                 ONE TREE HILL UNITING CHURCH  

      OUR VISION                                                                                                                           
       òPeople of Faith, sharing Godôs Love as we Worship and Serve in the Communityò                             

SUNDAY ACTIVITIES - 10.00am    

Sunday Service & Sunday School                                                           
Visiting children are welcome to join our children at Sunday School 

which takes place during the Service.       

SMYG (Sunday Morning Youth Group)                                                       
Our Youth Group and Young Adults meet every Sunday at 

10.00am with their leader whilst the Service is taking place. The 
youth share food (popcorn, chocolate and lollies are all favourites!) 
while discussing relevant issues. Throughout the year they also 
enjoy various activities - paint-balling,10-pin bowling, weekend 

camps, cinema evenings, and lots more.                                                       
New members are very welcome, just come along to their room 

located at the back of the church.    

WEDDINGS, BAPTISMS AND FUNERALS                                             
The church is available for the above Services. For further details 

please phone Edna on 8255 7987.  

OP SHOP                                                                                               
Our church, together with three other local churches, runs the Red 
Bird Op Shop in Elizabeth North. Donations of second hand 
clothing are always appreciated, and can be dropped off at the 
shop in Hilcott Street, Rosewood Village, Elizabeth North between 

9.30am and 3.00pm Monday -Friday.  

GIFT FILLED SHOE BOXES FOR CHILREN                                
Once again itôs time to start filling shoe boxes (Giftôs of Loveò) with 
Christmas presents to bring joy and hope to children in desperate 
situations around the world. This is done in conjunction with 

ñSamaritans Purseò - a non-profit Christian organisation. If you would 

like a box to fill, or more details, please phone Edna on 8255 7987.  

OTH FELLOWSHIP - MARKET STALL AT THE                               
OTH COUNTRY MARKET                                                                                 

Our ladies will be at the Institute on the 5th September with their 
usual variety of home-made cakes, slices, and biscuits, as well as 
plants, bric-a-brac, games, books and much more. Come along, have 

a look and say hello - weôd love to see you.  

FELLOWSHIP MEETING 

WEDNESDAY 23rd SEPTEMBER  

A DVD on Kinston and Arthurôs Vale Historic Area,                                 

Norfolk Island, will be shown. 

ALL WELCOME 

 

************************************************* 

 

The poem below is a condensed version of the óThe Chaosô 
by Gerard Nolst Trenite written in 1922. It features a 
ridiculous number of words (approx. 800) of the worst 

irregularities in English spelling and pronunciation.  

If you fancy yourself something of a professional linguist, 
then this challenge is for you. English is notoriously 
difficult to learn, as the language has so many exceptions to 
the rules. Even for a native English speaker, this poem 
presents quite a few challenges! Check it out and see how 
you fare. If you can pronounce all of the words, you speak 

English better than 90% of the population.  

ñDearest creature in creation,                                                         
Study English pronunciation.                                                           
I will teach you in my verse                                                             

Sounds like corpse, corps, horse, and worse.   

I will keep you, Suzy, busy,                                                            
Make your head with heat grow dizzy.                                                                           
Tear in eye, your dress will tear.                                                  

Queer, fair seer, hear my prayer.  

Pray, console your loving poet,                                             
Make my coat look new, dear, sew it!                                                           
Just compare heart, hear and heard,                                                 

Dies, diet, lord and word.                      

Sword and sward, retain and Britain                                                   
(Mind the latter how itôs written).                                                         
Made has not the sound of bade,                                                   

Say-said, pay-paid, laid but plaid.              

Now surely will not plague you                                                      
With such words as vague and ague,                                                     
But be careful how you speak,                                                     

Say: gush, bush steak, streak, break, bleak. 

Previous, precious, fuchsia, via,                                                       
Recipe, pipe, studding-sail, choir;                                                 

Woven, oven, shoe, poem, toe. 

If you are interested, the full poem is available at:                                
http://ncf.idallen.com/english.html  on the web.                                            

Hope you had fun! 

 
BAKED MEATBALL 

PARMIGIANA 

Ingredients for Meatballs                                                                                                    
700 grams of minced beef or pork                                                               
4 cloves garlic-roughly chopped                                                                  
A handful of chopped parsley                                                                                 
1 cup bread crumbs                                                                               
1 cup shredded Parmesan cheese                                                            
2 eggs                                                                                                      
Salt to taste                                                                                              
Sauce of your choice (see below for a really easy one)                                                                                   

Mozzarella cheese to top it off with.  

Method: Mix all of the above meatball ingredients and 
form your meatballs (not too large). Pour 1-2 tablespoons 
of oil in an ovenproof dish with sides, add meatballs and 
bake at 190 deg. C for 20 minutes. Lower oven to 180 deg. 
Remove meatballs. Pour some sauce in the bottom of 
your dish, lay partly cooked meatballs on top of sauce, 
cover with more sauce and dress the top up with lots of 
mozzarella cheese. (Cover the entire top) Cover with foil 
and bake for 20 minutes. Remove foil and bake an 
additional 20 minutes or until meatballs are cooked 
through and cheese is browning. Raise the temperature to 

200 deg. for the last 4 minutes to help with the browning.  

Ingredients for Sauce                                                                                       
2 Cans of whole tomatoes, puree, crushed                                                    
2 Tablespoons butter                                                                            
1 Large onion, peeled and halved.                                                              
Method: Place all ingredients into a large pot and bring to 
a simmer. Cook covered 45-60 minutes being sure to 
break up the large tomatoes if using them. Discard onion 

when it has finished cooking.  

The sauce is also great to serve with pasta. 

This recipe is sure to become a family favourite. No frying 
on the stove, no spatter, no mess! Enjoy!                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
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